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1. The forecast spend for the working groups and committees has been reviewed and updated. 
2. The proposed Defibrillator programme has been included in the data, but a programme description 

sheet has not been included yet. 
3. Several key observations were made: 

a. Spend is not in-line with original forecast in all areas. In most cases it is delayed by year. 
b. The new forecasts show that we will just hit our spend target in April 24 and April 25 if we 

spend to the new targets and we support the Defibrillator programme (red line in chart 
overleaf). 

4. The CIL budget is overcommitted by £45,000 (after the Chilvester Hill CIL has been removed). 
5. The proposed “fully approved” rules for CIL transfer discussed earlier in the meeting mean that the 

items in yellow overleaf should be deleted as they will probably not be fully specified and approved 
prior to the deadlines, or by April 2025.  Anything which is forecast for 26/27 or described as a general 
improvement, or similar, has been removed.   

6. This results in: 
a. £17,000 being removed from the Highways forecast. 
b. £18,500 being removed from the Climate Emergency forecast.  
c. £800 being removed from engagement and participation. 
d. All CIL spending on footpaths and community-initiated projects ceasing from April 2025. 

7. If point 6 is agreed to, the forecast will be approx. £10,000 over committed. 
8. The Neighbourhood Plan forecast has been increased by an additional £1,000 in each of 23/24 and 

24/25.   This is to support the slight overspend in creating the new draft plan and to fund the public 
engagement and other activities to support the public consultation phase of the project. 

9. The chart below shows the spend that the council has managed over the last 5 years. The new forecast 
shows that in the last half of this year we should approve another £45,000 and next year £96,000 – 
between 3 and 5 times what we have managed to spend before.  Is this realistic?  For example, in 
relation to the Highways programme there are just 3 or 4 more LHFIG meetings to get the work 
approved before the proposed CIL cut off dates.  In general, do we have the bandwidth to manage the 
rest of the forecast spend in parallel? 

10. A new version of the Strategic Plan will be in place in April with a separate section for the new Derry 
Hill and Studley Parish Council recommending which activities should continue and require precept, or 
other sources of funding. 

 
 
 
Cllr. Doug Price 
Chairman, Strategic Planning Committee 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


